
CORPORATION OF THE 

TOWNSHIP OF BILLINGS 

 

AGENDA 

August 16, 2022 7:00 p.m.            Electronic Meeting  

 

 

   

 

1. OPEN 

 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA         

 

3. DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST        

 

4. ADOPTION OF MINUTES     

 

5. DELEGATIONS             

               

6. COMMITTEE REPORTS             

          

7. OLD BUSINESS     

   

8. NEW BUSINESS     

a) Pedestrian Bridge Tender Results 

b) Fire Hall Renovations Tender 

Results 

c) Revised 2022 Budget 

 

9.  CORRESPONDENCE 

 

10. INFORMATION 

 

11. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

 

12. CLOSED SESSION  

     

13. CONFIRMING BY-LAW 

 

14. ADJOURNMENT     



 

 

Memorandum 
To:   Mayor, Council  

cc:    Staff, Public 

From:  Staff 

Date:   August 12 th, 2022 
 

RE:   August 16 th, 2022 Special Council Meeting 

 

 

4. Minutes 

 

None. 

 

5. Delegations 

 

 None. 

 

6. Committee Reports 

 

 None.  

 

7. Old Business 

 

 None. 

 

8. New Business 

 

a) Pedestrian Bridge Tender Results 

 

Recommendation: 

There are three recommendations related to this item: 

1. That Council not accept the tender from Sheppard Custom Building Limited (SCB) for the 

pedestrian bridge construction 

2. That Council direct staff to contact the Ontario Trillium Foundation (OTF) and discuss the 

possibility of project extension 

3. That Council direct staff to re-allocate $58,000 of Township funds from the pedestrian bridge 

project to the firehall renovation project 

 

Background: 

• The Township received only one (1) tender in response to the invitation to tender for 

pedestrian bridge construction. 

• Staff does not believe there is enough time for another tender process, or that the outcome 

would be substantially different in the current environment. 

• The original cost estimate (July 2021) on the pedestrian bridge project was $556,550.00. 

• The amount budgeted for the project in 2022 was $600,000.00 

• The received bid from SCB was for $881,400.00, which represents a cost increase of more 

than 50% in comparison to the original estimate from 2021. 

• The municipality received $500,000 from the Ontario Trillium Foundation (OTF), for this 

project 

• The OTF project window is February 2022 to February 2023. Realistically, therefore, the 

window is this construction season only. 



 

 

• The engineering cost on the project is $41,090.00, of which approximately $19,000 has 

been invoiced. 

• The engineering will be useful should the project continue in some other way, at some other 

time. 

• The OTF does not normally allow project extensions and in this case the request would be for 

a substantial extension – into another construction season. However, we will not know until 

the discussion is had. 
 

b) Fire Hall Renovations Tender Results 
 

Recommendation: 

That Council pass by-law 2022-46, being a by-law to enter into a contract with Quinan Construction 

Limited for the firehall renovations in the amount of $1,042,000.00. 

 

Background 

The Township received two bids for the firehall renovation: 

• Quinan Construction Limited $1,042,000 

• Sheppard & Son Construction $1,119,000 

 

As expected, there has been considerable cost escalation on this project: 

• The original renovation estimate from the scoping report in late autumn of 2021 was  

$555, 250.00 plus engineering. 

• $800,000.00 was budgeted in 2022 for this project. 

• However, the lowest bid received was for $1,042,000.00, plus the Township share of the 

HST, and the engineering cost on the project is approximately $85,000.00 for a total 

approximate cost of $1,145,000. Looking at bid cost plus engineering, versus budgeted, the 

cost escalation is just over 75%. 

• The current design does represent a somewhat deeper renovation/retrofit than that in the 

scoping report, and that has contributed somewhat to the increased cost. However, much of 

the cost increase is inflationary/contextual – as has been in previous reports to Council. 

 

c) Revised 2022 Budget 
 

Recommendation: 

That Council accepts the 2022 Revised Budget as presented. 

 

Background 

The Revised Budget includes: 

• The CAO/Clerk transferring $200,000 from reserves to operating for use in the firehall 

project. 

• The CAO/Clerk borrowing $787,000.00 for use in the firehall renovation project. The 

borrowing authorization is being addressed at this time, as a precaution, because Council will 

be entering lame duck status. It is highly likely that actual borrowing will not have to take 

place until the next term of council  

 

9. Correspondence  

 

None. 



















The Corporation of the  
Township of Billings 

 
By-Law 2022-46 

 
Being a By-Law to enter into a contract with Quinan Construction Limited for the Fire Hall Renovations 

 

WHEREAS Tulloch Engineering issued a Request for Tender for the Township of Billings for a Fire Hall 

renovation, 

WHEREAS Quinan Construction Limited’s response to the Request for Tender for the Fire Hall 

Renovations at a total upset cost of $1,042,000.00 was deemed the successful bid upon review of all 

submitted proposals; 

NOW THEREFORE the Corporation of the Township of Billings enacts as follows: 

1. That the Mayor and CAO/Clerk are hereby authorized to execute the contract attached hereto 

as Schedule A; and, 

2. That this by-law shall come into force and take effect on the date of its passing.  

 

Read a First, Second and Third time and enacted this 16th day of August, 2022. 

 

 

___________________________   _______________________________ 
Ian Anderson, Mayor     Kathy McDonald, CAO/Clerk 

 

 


















